Regular Meeting

August 11, 2014

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on August 11, 2014 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Mike Emmons, Susan Larson, Dean Meurer and Kevin O’Dell. 

Motion was made by T Balch, seconded by Emmons to approve the July minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 0 absent, motion carried. 

Motion was made by Emmons, seconded by D Balch to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills, payroll and the additional bills in the amount of $73,840.62. Voice votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 0 absent, motion carried. 

Lois Erickson thanked the board for getting the rebar at the Sidetrack fixed and told the board that the street light had been out for some time. Ross said he will contact ComEd.
Manheim reported that the Sidetrack had covered the rebar with sheet metal and painted it a bright color. He told the board that Crest Foods had been working on the building at 902 Main Street with the intentions of putting in labs with a handicap sidewalk entrance. 
D Balch will put together a list of sidewalks that need to be replaced.
Matt Hansen from Willett Hofmann & Associates went over the bid for the West Side Sanitary Trunk Sewer Phase II project. The low bid was from Martin & Company in the amount of $235,944.45 which was 2.4% under the Willett Hofmann estimate and was $73,937.95 below the next bidder. T Balch made a motion, seconded by Larson to award the bid Martin & Company in the amount of $235,944.45. Roll call votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 0 absent, motion carried. 

Meurer made a motion, seconded by T Balch to pass the IDOT Resolution for boring underneath IL Route 38 for the West Side Sanitary Trunk Sewer Phase II project. Roll call votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 0 absent, motion carried. 

Ross said he would like to clarify vacation and sick days and how long the employees have to use them. Tess recommended letting the mayor handle it administratively.  
T Balch said the mowing at the cemetery was going good but still having trouble with the trimming.
T Balch reported the shades were up at the Mills & Petrie building and the Mills & Petrie board is checking into air conditioning for the gym and kitchen areas. Monetta Young said the new fee schedule for the building rental had been approved.
Tess introduced Russell Crull from Tess & Maas. Crull then went over the proposed animal ordinance. It was tabled to next months meeting.

Meurer made a motion, seconded by D Balch to adjourn.  Voice votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 0 absent, motion carried. 8:00 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
